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Dear Members,  

 

It was great sight on Sunday to view approx. 500mts of 

our beach full of club tents and Junior competitors from 

various clubs displaying their skills.  

 

On behalf of the BOM we would like to both 

congratulate and thank Ian Smallwood, all the Age 

Managers and assistant Age Managers for a wonderful 

coordinated Junior Carnival. 

 

To Julie Smallwood and all the helpers in the kitchen 

and the BBQ area’s we thank you. 

 

It was also great to see a band of long term club 

members like Murray Geneff, Ron Morris, Mike Uglow, 

Leif, and many others assist in both the early morning set 

up and the tedious task of dismantling the carnival at 

the completion. 

 

Thanks Callan for leading a big group of competitors 

through a detailed warm up. 

 

A special Thanks to all the Sorrento club officials, without 

your commitment our competitors would not be able to 

compete. 

 

The efforts by all involved go a long way to enhancing 

our reputation that we always run a very coordinated 

carnival. 

 

A club as one is a club of strength 

Rob Doherty 

President  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

FROM THE PRESIDENTõS PEN 

EVENTS 
January 2015: 
24/01 : Club Swim – Have a Go Ski 
24/01 : Manly Senior Carnival  
25/01 : SunSmart Surf Premiership Series Round 3 
25/01 : Junior Country Carnival 3  
25/01 : Manly Junior Carnival 
26/01 : Ocean Swim Series 4 
26/01 : Freshwater Carnival  
31/01 : Senior Club Championships Day  

February 2015: 

01/02  : Club Swim – Have a Go Ski 
01/02 : SunSmart Junior Teams Carnival  
07/02 : Club Swim – Have a Go Boat/IRB 
07/02 : Sorrento Masters Friendly 
07/02 : Ocean Swim Series 5 
07/02 : SunSmart WA First Aid Championships  
08/02 : SunSmart Surf Premiership Series Round 4 
08/02 : Be Active Busselton Jetty Swim 
08/02 : Junior Club Champs 2 
08/02 : Navy Surf Boat Series Round 4 
14/02 : Club Swim – Have a Go Boat/IRB 
14/02 : SunSmart Junior Metro Qualifier 
14/02 : SunSmart WA Champion Patrol Titles 
14/02 : Ocean Swim Series 6 
14/02 : IOP Race 6 
15/02 : SunSmart Junior Metro Qualifier  
15/02 : Ocean Swim Series 7  
21/02 : Club Swim – Have a Go Sprints/Flags 
21/02 : Rottnest Channel Swim  
22/02 : Junior Joint Age Interaction 
22/02 : SunSmart Surf Premiership Series Round 5  
28/02 : Club Swim – Have a Go Sprints/Flags 
28/02 : SunSmart WA Masters State Champs 
28/02 : Sunset Sprints Surf Boats  

March 2015: 
01/03 : SunSmart WA Country Championships 
01/03 : Junior Club Champs 3 
06/03 : Junior Red Faces 
07/03 : Club Swim 
07/03 : SunSmart WA R&R and Belt Race Champs 
08/03 : SunSmart WA Champion Lifesaver Titles 
08/03 : WA Boat Series Round 3 
11/03 : Junior Players Tea 
14/03 : SunSmart WA Junior Lifesaving Champs 
14/03 : IOP Race 7 
15/03 : SunSmart WA Junior Lifesaving Champs 
18/03 : Senior States Titles Players Tea 
20/03 : Junior Awards Night 
21/03 : SunSmart WA Senior Lifesaving Champs  
22/03 : SunSmart WA Senior Lifesaving Champs 
22/03 : Junior Presidents Marathon 
22/03 : Last Nippers 
28/03 : Club President’s Marathon  

 

    CLUB DETAILS 
Email: admin@sorrentoslsc.org.au 

Website:  www.soslsc.com 
Tel: 9448 1431 

Mobile: 0413568155 (AH) 
 

OFFICE HOURS: 
Mon & Tues  - Thurs & Fri : 9:30am – 2:30pm 

Wednesday  : CLOSED 
 

http://www.soslsc.com/
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Congratulations  to Liam Ryan on being selected for the Australian Royal Lifesaving Squad based 

on results from the Royal Lifesaving Nationals held on the weekend.  

 

 

 

 
The first Beko Sunset Sprints at North 

Cottesloe on Friday 16th January was 

so well supported that each five or six 

boat crews were in each race to get 

through the programme before dark. 

The shortened course provided 

stimulating racing and exciting 

spectator value. Negotiating left 

hand turns for the first time along with 

a strong sea breeze provided 

challenging conditions not 

experienced at regular events.   

 

The Open Men’s Crew represented 

the club solidly in the Reserves with 4th, 2nd and 3rd placings in their rounds, narrowly missing out on 

the final.  The newly formed and very diverse crew consisting of Luke, Sam, Jarod, Scott and Grant 

have worked hard to represent the club successfully at this level.  They look forward to the next 

two rounds of the Beko series to be held at Cottesloe and Mullaloo.   

 

 

 
Attention House Sellers: I have been 

involved with Sorrento SLSC since 

2003 initially with both my children in 

the nippers program; from there I 

started rowing in a masters crew 

and have been rowing ever since. Of course to be able to row you must have a bronze medallion 

which I completed in April 2004 and then became patrol captain in 05-06 season up until 14-15 

season where I handed over to Watto. 

 

My first sponsorship agreement with the club was in 2006 to help with the purchase of the Green 

(Barbagallo) boat which has only just ceased at the end 13-14 season and with Accor Premiere 

Vacation club donated in excess of $40,000 to the club. 

 

Twelve months ago I joined the real estate industry and have decided to become a sponsor to 

hand back some of the great things I have gained from the club, and hopefully make life easier 

for our members in the sale or purchase of their next property. 

BOATS NEWS ð Grant Gannon  

BUSINESS & MARKETING NEWS ð Christine Cougan  
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My wife Jacqui and I are still actively involved with the club either training future Bronzies or 

cooking in the club kitchen and helping around the club in general, my proudest moment with 

the club was receiving the President’s award jointly with Mike Crane at the 2014 annual Dinner 

and have had many wonderful times over the years. 

 

Further to our Bronze sponsorship we will donate $500 for every property listed and sold via myself.  

Thanks, 

Mike Uglow 

 

 

 
The Mile Swim was held on Saturday and what an amazing turn out we had. Led by Paul Laver 

and Jeff Xavier the morning was wonderful with great organisation and a great day for a Mile 

swim. We had all age groups with lots of club members, Tri members and H2O members 

competing. Thank you to all those that helped with recording and water safety. Special mention 

to Jeff and Deb for getting all the results online so quickly! Also to Evan and Lexi for setting up the 

course with Paul. 

 

There will be a compulsory meeting on the 21st January at 6.30 in the club for all competitors. If you 

can’t be there please let me know as this meeting is important!!! If you are doing all your patrol 

hours and not skipping patrols you have nothing to worry about! Hint, Hint!! 

 

Good luck to all those competitors heading to Esperance for the Country Carnival. If you have not 

given me your name you have until Wednesday. Rego sheets for Rd 4 Leighton Beach and Navy 

Boat series Rd 4 Pt Bouvard will be up for you to enter, please also pay online. 

 

Make sure you get in early and pay your $85.00 entry fee for the Aussie Titles. This 

payment ends on the 29th January, don’t miss out. 

 

Please contact Peta Watkins if you still need accommodation for Aussie 2015 as 

we still have some 1 Bedroom apartments available. 

 

All competitors you can find information on the Athletes Facebook Site/ Club 

Newsletter/ Sorrento Website or the Competition Board in the Boat Shed. 

 

WARNING: 

ANY SKI PADDLERS TAKING UP MORE THAN ONE SKI RACK PLEASE REMOVE YOUR SKI AS SOON AS 

POSSIBLE, PREFERABLY LEAVING YOUR OCEAN SKI AS WE ARE A SURF CLUB! ALSO IF YOU HAVE NOT 

PADDLED YOUR SKI THIS YEAR IT ALSO NEEDS TO BE REMOVED. I HAVE TAKEN A LIST OF NAMES AND 

IF IT IS NOT REMOVED THIS WEEK IT WILL BE REMOVED AND STORED ELSE WHERE!! 

 
 

COMPETITION NEWS ð Claire Rafferty  
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CLUB MILE SWIM: 
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Education:  

We will be running an IRB Crew course, please express interest in the office. 

 

Swimming WA : 

Do you have First aid, SRC or bronze and you are free on Monday the 26th? The club needs your 

help to do water safety. If you can help out Monday please let Shelley know by face book 

(Sorrento patrols) or email the office. You will receive patrol hours for this event. Two shifts are 

available first shift is from 7am to 10am and the second shift is from 10am to 1.30pm.  

 

ATV: 

The old ATV was damaged and is currently in for repair and a long overdue major service. Please 

when using the Blue ATV do not try and pull the patrol shelter up the ramp the patrol shelter is too 

heavy for the ATV. 

 

Yellow ATV:  

The new yellow ATV reversing alarm was disconnected over the weekend as it got stuck and kept 

beeping please be aware of this we will try and fix this problem ASAP.    

 

IRB: 

I would personally like to thank the Sorrento IRB crew that helped out at the junior carnival at the 

weekend great work.   

 

Purchase : 

My first season as Director of life saving the beach committee and I bought 10 new rescue boards 

which are now in circulation so this season we want to update the first aid and patrol equipment 

and hopefully next season we can start a rotation of boards, IRB and other lifesaving equipment 

for both training and lifesaving 

 

Flags Purchase : 

The club is currently sourcing new flags both Australian and Indigenous we to fly these flags on the 

weekend.  

 

Patrol Capt ain M eeting : 

We are organizing a meeting with the patrol captains, this was scheduled for Christmas but as per 

correspondence this will now take place in January. 

 

Education :  

The beach committee would like to thank the following trainers/trainees: Paul Berry, Garry Bunford, 

Eamon Ryan, Richard Lane, Kim Porter, Neil Rowse, Janie Rowse, Jacqui Uglow, Julie Smallwood, 

Simon Kanakis, Ron Morris, Jaqueline McGreggor, Stephen Thomas, Laurie Mott, Don Preiato, Marc 

Saupin and Ian Smallwood. 

LIFESAVING NEWS ð Garry Bunford  
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Push Bike: 

One of the push bikes was stolen over the Christmas break if you see it please bring it back.  

 

Sundayõs incident:  

The beach committee would like to thank Marc Saupin and his team from Pollock Patrol for their 

quick thinking and response Sunday when the fog came in, here is part of Marc’s report: 

 

Sunday morning the beach was closed for only a short period of time - due to the mist enveloping 

the beach.  The general public were fantastic - getting out of the water without complaint and 

waiting patiently for the all clear. The Age Managers, Parents and Nippers deserve a special 

mention for responding so fast and for being so tolerant given the stuffy and humid conditions at 

the time.   

 

The members of my Patrol were fantastic, responding quickly, efficiently and professionally - and 

of significance - despite their wide spread of ages and experiences appeared to seamlessly get 

everyone out of the water. 

 

On a final note - I overheard a small boy asking her mother” “….are there sharks in the water?” 

The mother respond calmly but with the authority of a mother: “…no you will shortly see Zombies 

coming out of 

the mist…” 

 

I immediately put 

all members of 

my Patrol on 

alert to keep a 

watchful eye for 

our ski paddlers 

and rowers.  

 

Sorrento Surf 

Club  in Mondayõs 

West Australian:  
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It is so lovely having breakfast at So café and a coffee on the balcony or in the courtyard on a 

Saturday morning that we can’t understand why more members do not take advantage of this 

service. As it is not being well patronized at present we will soon have to think about discontinuing 

this wonderful service. The future of a lovely tradition is in your hands.  

 

Last Friday night a large number of nipper parents along with friends farewelled Paige Higgins - a 

long time young member who has come up through the ranks to be a very valued young 

member of our club now setting off to finish high school in Switzerland. A big group of paddlers, 

and many other members alike, congregated in the courtyard and made use of the BBQ’s and 

bar. They all cooked up a storm and shared what was on offer. This is what it is about Sorrento Surf 

Club.  Such a wonderful community we have and an extraordinary environment to gather and 

enjoy a part of why you are a member. Don’t be shy, come down and see for yourselves why this 

is a great place to be. Have a late afternoon swim, board or paddle and come on in Friday nights 

with your snaggers and salad and make the most of what your membership and club have to 

offer. 

 

Sunday afternoon/evenings you are also welcome to do the 

same. As always use of our BBQ’s is free and a group of 

volunteers who have become bar managers so that they can 

have the bar open to smash out a few excellent Sunsets on lazy 

crazy Sundays, rotate their shifts to help you further enjoy your 

club. Please try and make their efforts worthwhile and come 

along. Open from 3pm – 6.30ish. 

 

Wednesday the 28th January we are hosting the Opening 

Ceremony for Frisbee Golf’s big international tournament. They 

will have an aboriginal group out on the grass doing the 

Welcome to Country Smoke Ceremony, as well as other 

presentations, before dining in our hall. Members are welcome to 

come and see what this is about but are asked to socialise, eat 

and drink in the courtyard for this one evening. Thank you for 

your understanding and respecting this group. 

 

Our clothing shop is staffed by a small group of volunteers, and 

desperately need a few more people to make it run efficiently. 

The ladies who are giving up their time now, do their very best to make sure that they can open as 

often as possible, but with only 3 people to call upon, this is near on impossible. If you feel the 

need to complain about this service can you maybe step forward and lend a hand every now 

and again and perhaps then you will have a little more patience and your help would certainly 

be appreciated. If you can spare some time to help out in our shop please contact Kerri Fennell - 

kerri@projectartichoke.com.au or Leanne Lewis – lewy@westnet.com.au.  

CLUB SERVICES NEWS ð Leanne Lewis  

mailto:kerri@projectartichoke.com.au
mailto:lewy@westnet.com.au
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Thank you to all who helped at the Junior carnival on the weekend, great to see lots of members 

helping out throughout the day.  

 

Wishing all Juniors competing in Esperance this weekend a safe journey and good luck in the 

competition.  

 

Two new Ironman sessions have been added to the Junior training schedule. Ironman sessions will 

be run with Callan on Tuesday and Thursday mornings at 5:45am.  

 

Thanks, 

Keiron Burke  

White Caps 

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

UNIFORM SHOP OPEN HOURS 

Sunday - 8:30am -9:30am  

1st Wednesday of the month ð 6:00pm -7:00pm  

Please note any preordered Pink Vests, not 

collected by the End of January will be put back 

into general stock. 

 

SO CAFÉ OPEN HOURS 

Please call 0432 630 609 for all bookings  
 

Wednesday Nights  

Dinner: 6-7.30pm 

Bar: 6pm onwards 

 

Friday Nights  

Bar: 6pm onwards 

 

Saturday Morning  

Breakfast: 7-9am 

Coffee: 7am onwards 

 

Sunday Morning  

Coffee: 7am onwards 

Bar: 10.30am onwards 

 

JUNIOR NEWS ð Ian Smallwood  


